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HONG KONG: Hong Kong Shipowners Association update regarding crew changes in Hong Kong 


Q U O T E 
9 June 2020

Dear Members,

(IMPORTANT) Facilitating crew changes in Hong Kong during COVID-19

Pleased to advise you that following several discussions with the government, the Chief Secretary has exercised his powers to approve the exemption of crew members of goods vessels, including those without cargo operations, from compulsory quarantine under Cap. 599E to facilitate crew changes in Hong Kong.   

The Marine Department is issuing notices about the new arrangements to shipping companies and agents. (In April, the Marine Department already issued notices about crew changes with cargo operations.)

Briefly, for goods vessels without cargo operation which intend to apply to enter the Hong Kong waters for crew change, they should comply with the following conditions: - 

(a) Out-going crew members who have completed their service on board would be required to stay onboard the vessel during their stay in Hong Kong and travel directly to the airport for repatriation to their home countries so as to minimise contact with the local community.
(b) In-coming crew members should only arrive Hong Kong when their vessels are berthed in Hong Kong and should get onboard immediately upon arrival.  If there is a genuine need for them to stay in Hong Kong whilst awaiting to board, the shipping companies/agents should arrange for them an accommodation for self-isolation until getting onboard. 
(c) Point-to-point transfers should be arranged by the shipping companies/agents for crew members to and from the vessel. 

We take this opportunity to thank all those members who have assisted the Association in pursuing the above.

Last but not least, in the interest of all, we have assured the government that the shipping industry will continue to support community efforts to prevent the spread of the coronavirus.

Best regards,

Sandy Chan
Managing Director
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